
 12 November 2019 

 Principal: Pip Simmonds 

 

In all things seek the highest  

 

Kia ora everyone 
 
The school pool was opened yesterday and some of our classes enjoyed their first school swim of 
the season. It looks like we are in for a lovely summer, not counting today! 
 
News from our Kea, Tui and Kiwi teams: 
Kea Team 
The Kea team are looking forward to going to Funky Farm later in the term. You will be getting a 
notice about this shortly. They have also loved welcoming all of our new children to their team. 
Tui Team 
The Tui team are busy growing their poetry writing skills and learning how to paint pictures with 
words. They have already shared some wonderful poems in their Tui talk. They are also 
participating in the Tui Team Term 4 summer sports sessions on Friday afternoons where they are 
loving the old school games like bat down and non stop cricket.  
Kiwi Team 
The Kiwi team have been busy researching the changes in technology throughout the years. There 
are some very cool creations happening and lots of information being shared in the classrooms. 
Many of our students have been involved in a safe cycling programme provided by the HB 
Regional Council. The Year six students are looking forward to Optimist Yachting coming up in 
week 7. 
 
Vandalism 
We are experiencing fairly regular damage to our school grounds and property during the early 
evenings and weekends. Please, if you see anything suspicious in our school grounds, let me know 
or contact the police if it is serious. We welcome families to come and play, ride bikes, and use the 
hoops over the weekends. I am hoping this would help to deter vandals. 
 
FOTS (Friends of the School) 
Our FOTS meeting was held last night. If you would like to be part of this group you are  very 
welcome! Being part of FOTS does not mean that you need to attend every meeting, just that you 
are happy to be contacted when we need help with events.  There is also a  FOTS Nelson Park 
Facebook page which will help to communicate with the wider community. 
Thanks to the FOTS for our new portable sound system. This will be fantastic! The funds for this 
were raised through the Fabulous Fashion Show held at the end of last term. Thanks so much! 
The FOTS group will be holding a morning tea at the beginning of next year so you can come along 
and find out what it is all about, and how you can get involved. 
 
End of year assembly 
The children have begun practising for our end of year assembly. This is a lovely way to celebrate 
the school year together so we hope you can make it. It will be in the Napier Intermediate School 
hall on Wednesday 18th December starting at 11am. 
 
Enrolments 
If you have not yet enrolled your child and they are due to start at some 
stage next year, please call the office so that we can put them on our list. 
This will help with planning for 2020. 
 
Thatôs all for now. 
 
Nga mihi 
 
Pip Simmonds 
 
               Art Work by Room 18 
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Whatôs coming up 
     
 12 Nov Road Patrol Training 
 
 18 Nov- Cricket Sport Skills 
 22 Nov Kiwi Syndicate 
 
 25 Nov- Optimist Yachting 
 29 Nov For Year 6 
 
 26 Nov HB Triathlon 
 
   2 Dec Kiwi Museum Trip 
   5 Dec 
 
   3 Dec Kea End of year trip 
 
   3 Dec Kiwi treat day 
 
   6 Dec Road Patrol 
   Splash Planet 
 
  10 Dec Year 6 Dinner@5.30 
 
  18 Dec Final Assembly  
  NIS @11am 
 
 19 Dec  Term 4 Ends 
  @12.30pm 
   
   3 Feb School starts 
    for 2020              
 

School Starts at 9:00am and 
the gates open at 8:25.  We 
appreciate your child arriving 
between these times. 
 
Schoolõs Out care is 
available from 7am & 2.45 - 
6.00pm each day.  Please call 
Jillian 021 773151 for more 
information. 
 
For absent or late children 
please phone the office on  
06-835 2499 or text a 
message to 027-2417403 
If arriving late for school it   
is essential for parents or 
child to inform the office     

 

 

New Entrants 2020 
 
If you have a new entrant 
(sibling) starting next year 
can you let the office know. 
 
If you know of someone who 
lives our zone and has a child 
turning 5 in 2020, we would 
also be keen to hear from 
them. 

 

Weetbix Tri 2020 
Forms are now out. 

Get yours from the office or 
from Wendy. 

 
Sports Fees 

Please pay any outstanding 
fees to the office.   
Our account details are: 
Nelson Park School Board 
of Trustees 
ASB 12 3144 0244921 01 
 

Uniforms 
There are still some sports 
uniforms missing.  Can you 
please have a look at home 
and bring them into the    
office. 
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